
 

 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chairman Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307, The Capitol 1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 Washington, DC 20515 

 
 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Jefferson County 911 Center in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to 

receive funding for this project is Jefferson County located at 155 Main Street, 2nd Floor, 

Brookville, PA 15825. 

 

The funding for this project will be used to complete the engineering and design of a new 

location for the county’s emergency operations center which is essential to the operations of 

local law enforcement. The current location faces many challenges that pose a serious threat to 

the county’s emergency responsiveness. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds 

because the new facility will improve public safety. 

 

This project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

section 501 of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10152). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

  
 

Glenn “GT” Thompson 

      Member of Congress 


